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Dear Northern Great Lakes Synod, 
 
I have a confession to make…I am a bargain shopper.  I very  

rarely will pay full price for something as I first go to the       

clearance racks, the St. Vinny’s store, or shop at Kohl’s only on 

those days when I have a 30% off coupon on top of the clearance 

price and the current sale.  And then, if I receive Kohl’s cash in 

the bargain, I’m back at the store again, in 

search of the best deal.  My husband laments 

the effectiveness of their marketing strategy 

on me as I happily anticipate the next        

opportunity to save money by spending it.  

Whether it’s at the gas pump or with grocery 

store coupons, I am a thrifty shopper.  After 

once again using my Jubilee Pump Perks to 

save 30 cents a gallon on gas, I wondered 

how much I might save over a lifetime.  Wouldn’t it be great, I 

wondered, if some angel in heaven were tasked with keeping track 

of the nickels and dimes that I did not spend? How fun it would be 

to not only enter into the presence of God’s glory, but then to be 

told that over my lifetime I saved $57,423.46 that could have been 

wasted but was instead put to good use elsewhere. All those     

pennies and dollars that were saved with careful attention and  

prudent spending, I would love to know how it might all add up. 

But then, I thought, wouldn’t such an angel also keep track of my 

excesses, the impulse buys, the times I was not careful, or too   

impatient, or just wanted something that I did not need? 

And wouldn’t such an accounting include the times I was not   

generous, when I could have put saved money, or more money, 

towards someone else’s needs?  Sure, I might be saving money, 

but to what end?  Just to stretch my own dollar?  As people of 

faith, are we not called, indeed even commanded, to more than 

that? 

It's no secret that many are in need.  As we continue to recover 

from pandemic disruption, as inflation continues to have an      

impact, the demands on food pantries and feeding programs has    

increased.  We are asked to give to a host of worthy causes: our 

own congregation, Lutheran Disaster Response, Feeding America, 

and so much more. I am grateful to the generosity of so many who 

Shining with the Light of Christ  
in the Northern Great Lakes Synod 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

    Dwelling  
     In the 

  Word 
 

You are invited to join the whole Northern Great 
Lakes Synod in Dwelling in the Word.  Starting in 
September, our whole synod will dwell in the same     

scripture readings for each month.  Please use the 
resource that has been sent to each congregation 
(and is available on our website), at each meeting 

of the congregation, in your home, at the quilters, 
at your Council meetings.  You are also welcome 
to join a Zoom Dwelling in the Word the first 

Thursday evening of every month beginning     
September 7 at 7:30 pm ET/6:30 pm CT.  Let us 
Dwell in the Word together! 

Stewardship Resources  

      Our NGLS          
Stewardship Committee  
has produced 2023  
Stewardship Resources  
for use in congregations 
this fall. Hard copies  
were recently sent out in 
a congregational mailing.   
The Committee encourages  
all congregations to engage  
in Consecration Sunday— 
suggested as October 22 or  
choose your own Sunday in  
the fall. These resources can  
also be found on our Synod website. 
     It’s not too early to start planning your fall       
stewardship program!   
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continue to give to Lutheran Campus Ministry, our 

Equipping the Saints Endowment Fund and how 

many other Synod ministries.  Thank you! Thank 

you! 

We are indeed blessed to give – whether it is out of 

our own abundance, or from the savings carefully 

and intentionally carved from careful spending and 

good stewardship of a stretched dollar. 

And the good news is that there is no heavenly   
record-keeping of our failures.  Psalm 103          
proclaims,  

     10 [God] does not deal with us according to our  
 sins, nor repay us according to our            
 iniquities. 

     11For as the heavens are high above the earth, so 
 great is his steadfast love toward those who 
 fear him; 

     12as far as the east is from the west, so far he  
 removes our transgressions from us. 

I can live off the joy of a good bargain for some 
days.  But life extends into eternity because of 
God’s steadfast love and mercy.  I am thankful that 
I can enjoy both bargains in this life and God’s 
promises for the next life while still responding to 
God’s call in Christ Jesus to be generous and to put 
those unspent nickels, dimes, and dollars to good 
use for needs other than my own.  After all, when 
we all give, nickels and dimes and dollars add up to 
quite a sum, a sum that can make a difference to the 
work of Christ in and through our congregations 
and our partnership as a Synod together. 

Yours in Christ, 

Bishop Katherine Finegan 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome Courtney! 
We are very pleased to welcome Courtney 
Wehmeier as our new Synod Office Adminis-
trator!  Courtney began her work with us on Au-
gust 14.  May God bless her as she gets to know 
more of our Synod people and places! 



 

Page 3 

     “Be the Best Neighbors” 
Back during the pandemic year of 2020, I, along with several 
adults from the Northern Great Lakes Synod, participated in           
a webinar from the ELCA on “Growing Young”.  It featured 
presenters from the Fuller Youth Institute and their research 
which led to a book, Growing Young: 6 Essential Strategies to 
Help Young People Discover and Love Your Church, by Kara 
Powell, Jake Mulder, and Brad Griffin, 2016, Baker Books.  

Some people in our synod have already read this book and discussed its implications.  I encourage         
everyone to read this book.  The research of this book showed that some of our assumptions about youth       
ministry are probably wrong.  You don’t have to be a big church with a young and cool youth leader to 
have an effective youth ministry.  You don’t even have to have a lot of money to be on the right path to 
growing younger.   

This book is the result of research from a broad range of denominations and churches of many sizes.       
Six key strategies emerged from the research by Fuller.  One of those strategies was:   

                                 “Be the Best Neighbors: Loving and Shaping Your World Well.” 

Young people need to be guided by the example of adults from our churches to be good neighbors.  The 
world is watching how our churches interact with our “neighbors.”  Here are some quotes from that     
chapter of the book about being the best neighbors:  

 “Christianity is about the restoration of how it is all supposed to be.” 
                                 Isaiah, age 20,  p. 234 
 
 “We’ve always had a heart to get out of the church building and serve the world—but sometimes 
  we also want to bring positive parts of the world into the church.”    
       A Pastor, p. 243 

 
 “Anyone can show up to this church on their worst day and it will turn your life around.” 
      Alejandro, Young Adult, p. 244 
 
 “No matter where churches growing young fall on the theological spectrum, they place emphasis  
  on essential beliefs that can be shared rather than exaggerating various differences.”   
      A High School Junior,  p. 245 
 
 “Churches that want to be the best neighbors seem especially aware of their ministry to, and  
  inclusion, of the poor.” Authors’ observation,  p. 251  
 
 “My friends and I need more than the cynicism we’re offered by the world and wider culture.               
  Our church offers more.”   A Young Adult from the Northeast, p. 253  

 
 “At our church, everybody has something they care about, and the church doesn’t need to  
  rubber-stamp your passion before you can do it.”      
      Justin, age 23, p. 255P 
 
Pray for your own church to be the best neighbor, not simply to attract more youth, but because that’s what 
Jesus wants us to be.   
 
Pastor Jim Duehring 
Assistant to the Bishop and Director for Evangelical Mission 
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Tri-Synodical 
Youth Gathering 

Update 
High school youth and adult  
leaders from the Northern Great 
Lakes Synod met with other participants from the 
Northwest Synod of Wisconsin and the La Crosse 
Area Synod of Wisconsin for the second                
Tri-synodical youth gathering at the end of July. 
The event featured inspiring speakers, energizing 
music, service-learning opportunities, engaging 
workshops, uplifting worship experiences, and new 
friends. Connections were made, seeds were     
planted, and the Journey of faith continues!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UP Wild Church Events 
UP Wild is a creative ministry for people to gather 
outdoors and encounter God in creation. Lanni 
Lantto, Mission Developer, works in collaboration 
with the NGLS and the Episcopal Diocese of North-
ern Michigan. New “branches are emerging”. UP 
Wild in the Keweenaw launched in June, with some 
gathering happening in Rapid River. 

UP Coming Wild Church Events: 

Sept. 16 3:00PM CT: Menominee Nature Prayer 
Service & launch discussion, Hene Park 

Sept. 23 4PM:  U.P. Wild Keweenaw Wilderness 
Walk, Haven Falls Waterfall, Mohawk, MI   

September 24:  Nature Prayer Service, Presque Isle 
Bandshell 4PM 

Sept. 29/30: MYSTC Retreat, Garden Peninsula 
October 29:  Nature Prayer Service, w/ guest Pr. Bre 

Kinnunen @ Presque Isle Bandshell 4PM 

To learn more go to:  www.upwild.org 
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A Rare Opportunity 
By: Chuck Thomas, NGLS Vice President 

As one of the smaller synods in the ELCA, the  
people of Northern Great Lakes Synod generally 
have few opportunities to converse with ELCA 
Churchwide leadership. A chance to do so is    
coming on September 14. We will have the rare 
opportunity to meet with, listen to, and have       
discussion with Imran Siddiqui, the ELCA Vice 
President! I hope that many of you will take        
advantage of this opportunity and join us for the 
NGLS Leader’s Workshop at 7 PM Eastern/6 PM 
Central on Thursday, September 14, 2023. Here is 
the Zoom link for the workshop: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89752983072?
pwd=NDZBRHB0YmpETWtRbEYvSTVwdlNYU
T09  

Meeting ID: 897 5298 3072.             
Passcode: 695443 

 

Imran was elected as our ELCA Churchwide Vice    
President at the 2022 Churchwide Assembly. He 
resides in Decatur, Georgia and is employed by the 
U.S Department of Labor. He, his spouse, and their 
children attend St. John’s Lutheran Church in     
Atlanta Georgia. Prior to being elected as the 
Churchwide Vice President, Imran was the Vice 
President of the Southeast Synod. The SE Synod is 
a large 4-state area that includes Georgia, Alabama, 
Mississippi, and Tennessee.  

At our workshop Imran plans to 
speak about various topics,    
including ideas about equipping  
local lay leaders, explaining 
what a Churchwide VP does, 
and how Churchwide works for 
and with local congregations and 
synods. We will have ample  
opportunity for discussion and 
questions. So, come prepared to 

meet Imran, hear what he has to say, and ask    
questions about anything you want to know.  

I strongly urge folks to take advantage of this rare 
opportunity. Mark you calendars now! 

 
 
 

http://www.upwild.org
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F89752983072%3Fpwd%3DNDZBRHB0YmpETWtRbEYvSTVwdlNYUT09&data=05%7C01%7CNGLSynodVP%40nglsynod.org%7C14e8fd818f1d489aceeb08db36c30b83%7C29bc2b2c57d14c359a0c814de901ba3f%7C1%7C0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F89752983072%3Fpwd%3DNDZBRHB0YmpETWtRbEYvSTVwdlNYUT09&data=05%7C01%7CNGLSynodVP%40nglsynod.org%7C14e8fd818f1d489aceeb08db36c30b83%7C29bc2b2c57d14c359a0c814de901ba3f%7C1%7C0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F89752983072%3Fpwd%3DNDZBRHB0YmpETWtRbEYvSTVwdlNYUT09&data=05%7C01%7CNGLSynodVP%40nglsynod.org%7C14e8fd818f1d489aceeb08db36c30b83%7C29bc2b2c57d14c359a0c814de901ba3f%7C1%7C0
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_________________________ 

Retreat Opportunity for Pastors 
Holy Wisdom Monastery, located in Middleton, WI (near Madison) offers pastors in any stage of their 
call a peaceful setting for rest and relaxation.  These retreats are free of charge for up to six days a year 
through the Deep Breath program which merges personal retreat with resources and support from the  
Center for Clergy Renewal. Visit their website for more information or  call 608-836-1631 ext 100. 

  4—Synod Office Closed 

  6—Finance Co., 11:00 ET vis Zoom 

  7—NGLS Staff Meeting, 10:00 ET 

  7—Dwelling in the Word, 7:30 ET via  Zoom 

8-9—Synod Council, Faith,  Ishpeming 

10—Installation of Pastor David Murphy at Our 

 Savior’s, Marinette, 3:00 CT 

10—Three Lakes Fall Conference Mtg., 3:00 ET

 First, Grand Marais 

12—Leader Check-in, 2:00 ET via Zoom 

12—Financial Wellness Workshop, 

 7:30 ET via Zoom 

13—World Hunger Co., 2:00ET via Zoom 

14—Congregational Leader’s Workshop 

 with Imran Siddiqui, 7:00 ET, Zoom 

17—Leadership Support Co, 2:00 CT at 

 Fortune Lake Camp 

17-19—Fall Theological Conference at 

 Fortune Lake Camp 

20—NGLS Staff Meeting, 10:00 ET 

21—Worship Co., 10:00 ET—hybrid 

21—Walking with Our Indigenous Neighbors Co., 

 10:00 ET via Zoom 

23—Faithful Innovations, 9:00 CT at 

 Fortune Lake Camp 

24—Installation of Pastor Bre Kinnunen at  

 Immanuel, Negaunee, 3:00 ET  

26-30—Bishop Finegan to Conference of Bishops 

Synod Calendar 

  4—NGLS Staff Meeting, 10:00 ET 

  5—Dwelling in the Word, 7:30 ET via Zoom 

  8—Installation of Pastor Elise Hynek at St. 
 James, Rudyard—3:00 ET 

10—Darkness to Light training 5:30 ET at  
 Negaunee, MI 

11-26—Pastor Jim Duehring to the Eastern & 
 Coastal Diocese in Tanzania 

13—SWO Convention at Fortune Lake 

13-15—SWO Fall Retreat at Fortune Lake 

14—Darkness to Light training  9:30 a.m. ET at  
 Chassell, MI 

18—NGLS Staff Meeting, 10:00 ET 

20-21—Men’s Retreat at Fortune Lake 

21—Darkness to Light training  9:30 a.m. CT at  
 Crystal Falls, MI 

22—Installation of Pastor Tim Johnston at 
 Bethel, Ishpeming, 3:00 ET 

23—Darkness to Light training 10:00 a.m. CT 
 at Eagle River, WI 

25-27—Bishop Finegan to the Region 5 Staff 
 Gathering 

31—NGLS Staff Meeting, 10:00 ET 
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Thank you to the  
following donors for 

their generous  
support of the work of 
Christ in and through 

our Synod. 

Answer the Call 
William & Etta Hartman  
Alan Johnson  
Lee & Verna Johnson 
Holy Trinity, Chassell 
Immanuel, Negaunee 
 
 
ELCA Disaster Funds/
Lutheran World Relief 
Messiah, Marquette 
Mission United, Pelkie 
Grace, Pembine  
Salem, Ironwood 
Prince of Peace, Marquette 
Calvary, Rapid River 
Zion, Marinette 
Gloria Dei, Hancock 
First, Ewen 
Trinity, Ishpeming 
 
 
Equipping the Saints 
Pastor Elisabeth & Wes Daniels 
Salem, Ironwood 
 
 
Lutheran Campus Ministry 
Prince of Peace, Marquette 
Good Shepherd, Peshtigo  
Calvary, Rapid River 
 
 
Lutheran Immigration and  
Refugee Service 
Messiah, Marquette 
St. Paul, Ironwood 
 
 
Feeding America: UP Mobiles 
Susy Swanson 
Jim & Gisele Duehring 
Doris Oss 
Annette Westrich 
 
 
Lutheran Social Services 
First, Ewen  
Emanuel, Skandia 
 

Skogman Scholarship Fund  
Christ the King, Escanaba 
 
 
Clergy Debt Relief Fund 
James Koldos 
Trinity, Ishpeming 
 
Synod Ministry Fund 
Zion, Marinette 
Revs. Steve & Evelyn Weston 
 
 
Synod Youth Ministries 
Zion, Marinette 
 
 
World Missionary Support 
Messiah, Marquette 
Mission United, Pelkie 
 
 
Companion Synod Projects 
St. Paul, Mass City 
 
 
 

Transitions 
We celebrate with Jennifer Elsenbroek 
who was ordained into the Ministry of 
Word and Service on June 18. Deacon Jen 
has received a Synod Council call to serve 
as chaplain at the Great Lakes Recovery 
Center in Marquette. 

God’s blessings to Elise Hynek who was 
ordained on July 8 and began her ministry 
with St. James, Rudyard on July 24.  

We welcome Pastor Peggy Rose back to 
the Synod! She began her interim work 
with Pioneer Lake, Conover on July 30. 

Pastor Bruce Thorsen has completed his 
interim ministry with Bethany, Ishpeming. 
Pastor Steve and Pastor Evelyn Weston 
have completed their interim ministry with 
Bethel, Faith and Trinity, Ishpeming.  
Thank you all for your ministry among us 
and God’s blessings as you continue to 
serve the Lord. 

We thank God for the ministry of Pastor 
Jay and Diana Welshonse with the  
Northern Lights Lutheran Parish. As they 
leave our Synod, may God bless their    
future endeavors. 

Deepest appreciation and best wishes to 
Synod Office Administrator Heather Oysti  
as she begins a new career path. You have 
been a blessing to our Synod!       

 Upcoming Installations: 

• Pastor Sarah Semmler Smith, Good 
Shepherd, Houghton and MTU         
Lutheran Campus Ministry—Aug. 27 

• Pastor David Murphy, Our Savior’s, 
Marinette—Sept. 10 

• Pastor Bre Kinnunen, Immanuel, 
Negaunee—Sept. 24 

• Pastor Elise Hynek, St. James, 
Rudyard—Oct. 8 

• Pastor Tim Johnston, Bethel,         
Ishpeming—Oct. 22 

Clergy and LLM’s are invited to vest and 
color of the day is red. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

Pastoral Vacancies and Interims 

All Saints, Wakefield & Sharon, Bessemer—Rev. Lauri Maki 

First, Iron River—Vicar Lance Crevier, Student 

Bethany, Ishpeming—Rev. Dave Echelbarger and Rev. Christine       

Thomas Echelbarger 

Faith & Trinity, Ishpeming—Rev. Thomas Skrenes 

Zion, Marinette—Rev. Doug Schoen 

Immanuel, Rhinelander—Rev. John Kuziej 

Porterfield, Porterfield & Beaver American, Pound—Rev. Ken Michaelis 

United, L’Anse—Rev. Julie Belew 

Ascension, Minocqua—Rev. Philip Johnson 

Pioneer Lake, Conover—Rev. Peggy Rose 

Emmanuel, Menominee—Rev. Christine Olson 

Bethany, Perkins & Trinity, Stonington—Lisa Bouche 

Grace, South Range—Rev. Bucky Beach 

Northern Lights Parish—Rev. Micheal Laakko 

As of 7/31 2022 2023 $ Change % Change 

Pledged Amount 779,995 759,513 -20,482 -2.6% 

Amount Received 414,987 

 

427,392 +12,405 +3% 
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“Oh yes! God gives Goodness and Beauty; 
Our land responds with Bounty and Blessing.” Psalm 85:12 (The Message) 

 
 As we begin to harvest all that the summer sun and rains have helped to grow, we remember that it is 
God who gives the bounty and blessing, just as God works through our congregations and us to bring     
blessings to others.  Congregational gifts to mission support through July are up by 3% over 2022 for which 
we are truly grateful.  Designated gifts were higher in 2022 because of the outpouring of support for Ukraine. 
 Your gifts make a real difference for the ministry to which the Synod is called.  We are blessed to be 
in partnership together! 
          - Betsy Koski, Bookkeeper 
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Prayfaithfully  
 

NGLS Daily Devotions Schedule 
September & October 2023 

September 3-9 Pastor Elisabeth Daniels 

September 10-16 Kathy Bero 

September 17-23 Dave Mason 

September 24-30 Roland Jacobson 

October 1-7 Melissa Salminen 

October 8-14 Chris Ebert 

October 15-21 Pastor Catie Ford 

October 22-28 Pastor Julie Belew 

October 29-November 4 Pauline Kiltinen 

Synod Website: 
www.nglsynod.org 

 
Find us on Facebook & YouTube 






















